
  

 

 

 

COMMUNICATIONS 
POLICY  

 
 

Revision Authorised by Date Adopted by Date 
Draft Debbie McGloin May 2019 FGB Min 

No.16 
09/07/2019 

Review G Cash October 2023 FGB Min 
No. 17 

14/12/2023 

     
     

 
 
 

Revision Date Description of Changes 

Draft May 2019 Brand new Policy 

Review October 2023 Updated details for staff, remove reference to student 
planners 

   

   

   

 
 
 
 
Signed:  ………….………P Inman……………… Date:  ……………14/12/2023…..……………. 
Chair of Governors 

 
 
 
 

  



NMS Communications Policy  2 

Rationale 

It is very important to us that we work closely in partnership with parents and carers, and communication 
between home and school is key. We recognise, however, that it can often be difficult communicating with 
teachers because they have a very full timetable; and we recognise that parents and carers also have very 
busy lives. 

Communications can take a variety of forms: verbal (through meetings or by telephone), written (through 
letters or email).  

Contacting the School 

Parents should not contact students via their mobile phone equally students should not contact parents vial 
their mobile phone during the school day in line with our mobile phone policy. In emergencies, parents 
should contact the school via reception. 

Telephone 

Effective telephone communication can sometimes be a problem in a school, where teachers may be 
teaching full time and running clubs or otherwise working with pupils at lunchtime or after school. Parents 
may be exasperated if they feel that a message elicits no immediate reply, when in fact there has been no 
available opportunity for the member of staff to reach a telephone to return a call. 

 Please use the main reception number (01663 743284) and use the relevant option to leave a 
message for the member staff to contact you. 

 If a call is an emergency, please inform the receptionist who will attempt to find a senior member of 
staff to speak to you.  

 If you need to speak to a teacher, reception staff will relay messages to teachers as soon as 
possible. 

 We will try to respond to you within 72 hours, if not the same day. 

 Please note lessons will never be interrupted for teachers to take calls. 

Email  

Please use staff email addresses if you need to contact staff directly:  

 Teachers want to respond to parental queries at the earliest opportunity and will do their best to do 
so, however, the majority of teachers’ time is taken up teaching and preparing for lessons. 

 Teachers are not in a position to check emails consistently throughout the day and the school does 
not expect work email to be checked during a teacher’s personal time.  

 Teachers’ responsibilities extend beyond the classroom, and they may be unable to respond to you 
on the day a query is made. 

 We aim to respond to you as soon as possible and within three working days. Part-time staff may 
take longer to reply.  

Meetings  

 Meetings must always be pre-arranged with members of staff. It is extremely unlikely that anyone 
turning up expecting to see a member of staff without a prior appointment will be able to do so. 

 If you urgently need to see someone, for instance if there is a serious family emergency or a child 
protection issue, please phone ahead and the reception staff will do their best to find a Year 
Manager or senior member of staff to see you.   

 For non-urgent meetings we will aim to meet with you within five working days. The school will 
determine the level of urgency at its discretion, to enable it to manage multiple demands. 
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Contacting You  

The school will use a variety of methods to communicate information to parents and carers e.g. school 
prospectus, induction packs, newsletters, website, email, text, letters, reports and telephone. Our preferred 
method of contacting individuals is via email.  

 Parents and carers must provide current mobile telephone numbers and email addresses in order to 
be able to receive text messages and emails and notify the school of any changes. 

 Communication on issues that affect the safety or wellbeing of a pupil will be treated as priority.  

 A calendar of important dates, including parents’ evenings, trips, closure days etc. will be published 
on the school website and the yearly diary will be distributed to pupils at the start of the autumn 
term.  

 Parents are expected to attend annual parents’ evenings and encouraged to support other events 
which directly concern their child.  

 Students are entrusted to pass on information between school and home.  

Social Media 

We use our social media channels to promote student achievements, subject information and generic 
educational information. Please check our website for this and links to our Facebook page. 

No Response 

If you have not received a response from the school within three working days please contact the school by 
emailing enquires@newmillsschool.co.uk and we will chase up your enquiry. Communication with parents 
and carers is important to us, and we will continue to monitor this policy and our approach to improve the 
process further. 

Is there anything else I should bear in mind?  

The only other thing we would say is that we understand that sometimes parents or carers may be 
frustrated about issues that arise and we will always do our best to solve these. Equally, we would much 
prefer parents or carers to contact us directly with concerns rather than raise them on social media before 
we have had the chance to respond. At the same time, please understand our staff are trying to resolve 
your concern and therefore any communication that is sent should not be rude, abusive or aggressive. We 
do not expect staff to respond to inappropriate communication. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  



NMS Communications Policy  4 

The table below is intended to help parents with information about who to contact in certain, common 
scenarios. 

 

Issue   Who to contact   How  

Any safeguarding concern   Mrs Adrio,  Assistant 
Headteacher 
 

Via reception 01663 743284 
eadrio@newmillsschool.co.uk 
 
 

Welfare concerns  
e.g. Friendship issues, cyber 
bullying or questions about 
uniform   

The first point of contact would 
be your child’s tutor or the Year 
Manager for your child’s year 
group.  
 

Email 
Year 7 Ms Quigley 
nquigley@newmillsschool.co.uk 
Year 8 Ms Wray 
awray@newmillsschool.co.uk 
Year 9 Ms Brooks 
dbrooks@newmillsschool.co.uk 
Year 10 Ms Coker 
lcoker@newmillsschool.co.uk 
Year 11 Ms Nieild 
knield@newmillsschool.co.uk 
 

Concerns about your child's 
progress in a particular subject 
or homework 

Class teacher initially, but please 
contact the Faculty Team Leader 
for the subject team if this does 
not resolve the issue.  

Email  
enquires@newmillsschool.co.uk 
and in the title please write the name of 
the teacher concerned.  

Questions about school 
transport  

Mrs J Partington  
Facilities Manager 
 
 

Email 
jpartington@newmillsschool.co.uk 
 
 

Reporting absence or other 
queries relating to attendance.  

Student Support Manager,  
Mrs J Donnelly  

Email 
studentabsence@newmillsschool.co.uk 
 

Questions about hiring our 
premises. 

Mr G Cash 
School Business Manager 

Email 
gcash@newmillsschool.co.uk 

Questions about exams  Mr D Cook 
 

Email 
dcook@newmillsschool.co.uk 


